# **Canby Kids General Meeting**

September 20, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:49 pm at Backstop restaurant

#### In Attendance:

President: Shantel Harney
Sec/Treas: Vicki Pounds
Turf Coordinator: Ryan Lawless
Football: Wes Bailey

Baseball: Ryan Oliver (late)
Lacrosse: Pam Boyer
Softball: Jennifer Peterson
Soccer: Ryan Lawless

#### Ouorum established

**Minutes:** The minutes from the April 20, 2016 board meeting was approved as presented.

# **Treasurer Report**:

 Checking:
 561.78

 Money Market
 20,824.46

 Fundraiser Account
 70.26

 **Total 21,456.50**

## **Sports Reports:**

### **Softball,** Jennifer reporting

- There are 7 tournament teams this year. The program goes year round.
- There are 4 or 5 recreational teams this year.
- They need more fields for their growing program.

# Soccer: Ryan reporting

- Fall registration grew by 20 players.
- Canby's Classic program has merged with Oregon City and they have been able to place players in all age groups and both sexes for the first time in a long while.
- Mt Hood Challenge changed their date this year and registered half the usual teams so Soccer's income on the tournament was cut in half. That impacted not only youth soccer but the High School program as well. Next year they will go back to their usual time slot.

### Lacrosse, Pam reporting

- There are seven teams playing this year.
- They had 3 High School teams.
- They are in need of coaches.

### Football, Wes reporting

- Registration remained stable from last year.
- Football has had sprinkler head and mud hole issues at Ackerman. They are working with Steve Turner at the School district to make the fields safe for play. There has been problems with the valves that need to be manually turned on so multiple valve boxes have been placed on the fields, making it a hazard for players. If the valves can be fixed to turn on automatically, those valve boxes may be able to be removed. The remaining boxes could be topped with artificial turf to reduce the slippage issue.

### Turf: Ryan Lawless reporting

• Soccer has been working on raising sprinkler heads at Legacy. They are also working with the School district to change their mowing schedule for the fall. The city mows fields on Monday and by Saturday the grass is too tall for play.

- There is a meeting to be set up with the Steve Turner with the School District to talk about sprinkler head improvements. People interested in being involved is Bryce, Jeff, Ryan Lawless, Vicki and Ryan Oliver
- Soccer is working with Baker Prairie to irrigate the soccer field. They had a bid for 50,000 and found a way to lower that to 7,000 with some in kind donations and volunteer work.

### Softball, Ryan Oliver reporting

- Board elections are coming up. With no new people involved, it is likely the board will stay the same.
- Midget & Jr Fall Ball is in progress.

#### **Old Business:**

• The board approved signing up with CSD PeachJar program to advertise sports signups. Stacy will get that set up with the School District.

### **New Business**

- High School facility charges: Several school districts have in-district rates and out-district rates, but Canby School district does not. We would like to have this discussed at the next facility meeting in May.
- Canby Kids and the Superintendent will be meeting soon to go over an agreement regarding Rugby using Ackerman when it conflicts with Canby Kids sports field usage.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:39 PM Respectfully Submitted Vicki Pounds Secretary Treasurer

These minutes have not yet been approved.